
Dear Cllr Mackrory 
 
I am writing to inform you that it is proposed to take a key decision which is not on the forward plan 
and we are likely to ask you to exempt from call in too. 
 
Details of the decision are below.  It is a follow on the previous one relating to distribution of funding 
to care homes. 
 
 

Decision title Particulars of decision and why it is impracticable 
to wait 28 days  

Adult Social Care - Infection 
Control Fund, round 2 
allocation  

Councils have been allocated a second round of 
funding to be passported to the market for Infection 
control measures. This fund is for measures between 
1 October and 31 March 2021. The first tranche of 
monies was received on 2 October 2020 and the 
guidance stipulates that these monies should be with 
providers within 20 days of receiving the funds.  
 
If we wait the 28 days usually required for the forward 
plan we would not be able to adhere to this part of the 
guidance. 
 

 
Should you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact me or Laura Davis-Hughes 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Paul Turner 
Director, Legal and Assurance 
Monitoring Officer 


